
RHSC Board Meeting Minutes 

May 15, 2012
Board members present were Anne Zaera, Bob Boothroyd, Curtis Casey, Heather Lopresti, John Olshan, and Mike Kellick. 

Secretary-elect Lori Constantine also attended. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:15 PM. 

John’s prepared agenda focused on wrapping up this board’s work and preparing for the transition to the new board in June. (Note that there were no board meetings in March or April.)

I. Overall Recap
A. Decisions Made 

1. Hold a Meet & Greet Meeting for potential members June 28 at the Olshan’s.
2. Proceed with mattress replacement and new pillows for ½ the beds. Date the pillows with a permanent marker.
B. Recap of ToDos - New

1. Mike – Look into future Hands-free CPR training with son Matt.
2. Mike & Curtis – Add ‘Defibrillator’ setup/use section to Lodge Coord Training.

3. Heather – Draft full Lodge reservations/lockout proposal (Done)

4. Anne – Create shared online space for club documents

C. Recap of ToDos - Previous

1. John S – Get IRS confirmation of satisfaction that all our filings have been received and approved.

2. John S – Categorize P. Buck’s financial records, determine which ones to keep and how best to preserve them.

3. Mike – Draft minutes of Long Range Planning meeting and post online.

D. Next Meetings
Meet & Greet/Interviews – June 28, Olshan’s
General – ??, LRT

Board – ??, TBD
III. Report Details and Discussion
Lodge Operations – Curtis
Squirrels are back in – Becon is catching them and resetting traps. Ants problem appears solved. 
Defibrillator – Electrical pads expired but Heather replaced them and are now working. Mike K to update the s/w. Specification needs to be added to the Lodge Coordinator Training.  Possible Hands-only CPR program/training will be investigated by Mike K (son Matt is an instructor)
A possible way to segment responsibility for this very large role is 1) Vendor/contractor manager, 2) Monthly coordinator mgr and 3) Lodge Supplies

Summer Lodge maintenance routine as follows:
· Exterminator to follow up every other week
· Yard maintenance will be done by Atino, and include picking up firewood from Colton.
· New electrician – Frank Candido Electric
· Red Dot will pick up bi-monhtly

· Cleaning – Tracy is on call

· Ansel system – Fire suppression check has been done

· Chimney cleaning by Becon to be scheduled

Lodge Maintenance – Bob
Bob reported that Deirdre Campbell and Jim Collard have joined his committee. Bob is trying to take advantage of member labor and do labor-intensive cleaning, maintenance and other projects this season to keep the budget low and help lessen the adverse effects of our income shortfall last season.
Upcoming work is as follows:

· Stone for the outside walkway is hard to find due to shortages caused by Hurricane Irene. Funding should come from DMF.
· Plan for stump removal and regrading at front walkway. Try to form landscape committee – Jim Garvey, Gene Daddona and Gary Mosca may be good leads.

· Roofing repairs completed on budget for $800

· The oil tank replacement project was completed on budget for $4,000. Final remaining item is to remove the old tank from the parking lot.
· Work weekends to be scheduled – Spring is not a popular time

Activities – Heather
Following up from fund-raising suggestions made at the general meeting, a motion was made to offer a $500 flat-rate for the entire Lodge during the off-season weekends. It was noted that we have already set the precedent to lockout reservations at various times. After discussion, the board asked Heather to draft a proposal taking into consideration special Lodge costs and fairness to members who would want to use the Lodge during any Lockout weekend. 

Other plans

· Heather will calendarize VT events and work with communications to publicize.

· She’ll organize a Meet and Greet for prospective members on Thursday, June 26 – and ask members to bring heavy appetizers.
Secretary  – Anne

Anne was asked to create online space for Club documents in a public, supported facility such as SharePoint.com or DropBox.com.  This would consist of a top-level file structure for each Board member to house documents critical to the role. These would be used to facilitate the transition to the new board as well as for ongoing document storage. Access will be restricted to Board members with the Secretary having overall administrative access to all.
Treasurer – John S

Financial Reports for May and for Full Year 2011-12 were distributed to Board and posted on website.

Vice President – Mike

Mike had recommendations for the new board members based on his observations of what worked and what didn’t:
· President – Board meetings need to be scheduled in advance with a clear agenda

· Treasurer – Use summer to hammer out the new budget with full board

· Programs/Activities – Schedule meetings/events/work weekends in advance and publicize.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30pm. 

Respectfully submitted by Anne M Zaera
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